
 

May 23, 2025 
Chair Tom Cole 
Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro 
House Committee on Appropriations 
US House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding in the amount of $5,725,200 to the City of Indianapolis for the Market Street 
Reconstruction project in fiscal year 2026.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Indianapolis, located at 200 East Washington 
Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46204.  
 
The funding would be used for the complete reconstruction of bricked Market Street from Pennsylvania 
and Delaware Streets in the heart of downtown Indianapolis. The current roadway is over 60 years old and 
in deteriorating condition. Improvements to the roadway will allow for Americans with Disabilities Act 
compliance and improve pedestrian accessibility throughout the corridor.  
 
The initiative is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because the additions will help improve public safety 
access by improving the road condition for vehicles and pedestrians.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC; 133. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
André Carson 

Member of Congress 
 
 


